
Government of Pakistan 
Finance Division 

HRM Wing 
(QA-I Section) 

CIRCULAR 

Subject: 	INVITATION TO THE REGIONAL WORKSHOP ON SCALING CARBON 
MARKETS• IN CAREC LESSONS OPPORTUNITIES AND REGIONAL 
COOPERATION 8 TO 9 OCTOBER, 2025 ALMATY KAZAKHSTAN.  

Ministry of Economic Affairs Division's vide its 0.M No. 11(16) ADB-IV/2024 
dated 19th  August, 2025 on the subject cited above and to state that Asian Development 
Bank (ADB) is organizing a regional workshop on "Scaling Carbon Markets in CAREC: 
Lessons, Opportunities, and Regional Cooperation on 8-9 October, 2025" in Almaty, 
Kazakhstan. The regional workshop aims to provide a deeper understanding of carbon 
markets by analyzing evolving frameworks, sharing hands-on experiences in development 
and operation, and identifying opportunities to create investment-ready markets across the 
region. The Draft Agenda is attached. 

2 	 ADB requested for single nomination of senior level Officer from Ministry of 
Finance. ADB will cover the cost of participation which includes (i) a roundtrip economy 
class airfare via the most direct and cost-effective route, (ii) basic hotel accommodation; 
(iii) applicable daily subsistence allowance; and (iv) miscellaneous travel allowance. 

3 	 All interested Officers (BS 20 and above) of Finance Division are requested to 
furnish their nomination to QA-I Section by 29.8.2025.  

Note:- "In addition to the eligibility criteria specified for a training, all officers who are working on 
contract basis/fixed pay package or having less than two years continuous government service or 
less than three months of service in Finance Division or against whom disciplinary 
proceedings/inquiry is in progress, may need not apply" 

Section Officer (QA-I) 

All Officers of (BS 20 and above) of Finance Division, Islamabad.  
Finance Division's U.0 No.F.2 (12) QA-1/2014 dated 20.8.2025 

Copy to: 	Webmaster, request to upload the circular for information on Finance 
Division's website 
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